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SUGGESTIONS

The Committee on Women's Rights and Gender Equality calls on the Committee on 
Employment and Social Affairs, as the committee responsible, to incorporate the following 
suggestions in its motion for a resolution:

1. Calls on the Member States to develop national programmes for vocational 
education and training (VET) that promote gender mainstreaming as a priority for 
future actions and measures in this field; 

2. Calls on the Commission and the Member States to encourage the establishment of 
effective partnerships between stakeholders in education, social partners and civil-
society organisations in order to address the gender dimension in terms of education 
and training;

3. Calls on the Member States, as envisaged for the Europe 2020 objectives, to 
improve links between vocational training and labour market needs and to create 
new opportunities for training, including in scientific, mathematical and 
technological fields, in order to increase women's employability in non-traditional 
jobs and in the low-carbon sectors of the economy; 

4. Calls on the Member States to develop high-quality, wide-ranging, flexible and 
affordable access for women to vocational education and training, together with 
specific guidance and career counselling which are relevant for women from diverse 
backgrounds and address their multi-dimensional training needs; 

5. Calls on the Commission and the Member States to ensure an optimal use of the 
Structural Funds, such as the European Social Fund, for specific programmes that 
promote lifelong learning and aim at increasing the rate of female participation in 
the VET system; calls for the development of specific actions in the framework of 
the Pilot Project Erasmus for Young Entrepreneurs in order to encourage 
entrepreneurship among women; 

6. Calls on the Member States to develop incentives for employers to facilitate the 
provision of cost-effective and flexible training in micro and small enterprises, 
adapted to the needs of women and including for home-based workers. 


